Greater Fredericksburg Kennel club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, October 22, 2016

These minutes are in draft until approved at the next BOD meeting.

The following were present: Becky Heubi, Winona Siegmund, Sharon Allen, Patti Staub, Kathy Ryan, Gloria Martin, Sherry Raifley, Dorruss Stephens, Kathryn Dennis, Gail Ratliffe, Lynn Bailey, and Andi Gabler
The BOD Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  The meeting minutes from the September 2016 BOD were presented.  Winona Siegmund made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Patti Staub, and the minutes were approved.

Treasurer:  No reports due to absence of the Treasurer.
Report of Committees:
     AKC Delegate – Patti Staub:  At the Delegate meeting in December, there will be a vote to change the closing date of dog show entries from 12:00 noon to 11:59 PM. 
     Dog Show – Patti Staub:  The contract is signed.  The hotel hold is in place.  The Premium is at the printer.   Sharon is working on the silent auction.  Dorruss is again in charge of the cardio clinic.  The vendors are the same as last year.  
     Super Sunday – Super Sunday will be held on January 8, 2017.

    Agility -   Agility Committee member, Gail Ratliff, presented an in-depth report of the plan for the next Agility Trial.  The next trial will have real time entry and results.  There will be a different secretary who will provide more services at the same price as the previous year’s secretary.  There will be better control of the lunch tickets.  The entry fee will increase to $21.00/day.  A draft planning document was also presented that indicates that every detail will be completed on time.  The proposed budget should net a profit of $2,184.00.  The contract for the field house was signed at the meeting.
New Business:  

Kathryn Dennis presented information about Dux, the K-9 Police dog that was shot in the line of duty.  The bills are expected to exceed $10,000.  It is unclear if there currently is an outstanding bill.  However, it is expected that Dux will need continued care through his recovery.  A request to donate $250.00 from our budget that is allocated for those who can’t afford to take care of their dogs.  Becky will check with Care Hospital to determine that money is still needed and to arrange a check directly to the facility or wherever funds are designated to go.    
A yearly calendar for 2017 is being planned to provide information to members and encourage participation in our monthly meetings.  Becky Heubi will work on the calendar.  Included in this discussion were the parties (Halloween, Ice Cream Social) where attendance has gone down.  This will be presented to the General Membership on November 10, 2016, to see what members want.  

There will be a Board meeting on December 8, 2016 to discuss the annual Budget and Donations.  Membership recommendations for donations will be considered.  
Policies are reviewed every 3 years.  One Board member and 2 General Members are required to review the club’s policies.  Volunteers are Kathryn Dennis, Dorruss Stephens, and Sharon Allen.

The January General Membership meeting will be held at the Four Seasons Restaurant (5201 Jefferson Davis Hwy) on January 5, 2017.  More information will follow at the General Membership meeting.  
Becky Heubi will explore a group trip package to Westminster next year.  More information will be provided at the General Membership meeting.

Winona Siegmund made a motion to adjourn and meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Andi Gabler
